Homeowners’ Association Annual Meeting
January 24, 2010

2:00 Welcome and Introductions

David M., Walter, Dave B., Catherine, Cliff M., Bob S., Kristy M., and Peggy K. 

Approval of Minutes from February 8, 2009 meeting

David m. motion to approve; Bob seconding – approved by all

Finance Report by Treasurer and Chair Bob Sepe: new budget; more current; ‘Actuals’ have changed; Budgeted vs. Actual has changed – reduce reserve by $20 – balanced out  $10,967.; 18 homes have not paid HO fees – due in seven days – $12,165.; 10 paid up last week by knocking on doors; records number of check, amount and date posted; 
The following people have seven days to pay HOA dues with no punitive action:

Oliver, Nicholas and Kayleen

Engel, Kristen and Erich

Chun Wai and Yin Sim Lee

Lane, Lorraine

Rhino, Timothy and Julie

Hudson, Julia

Huang, Jim

King, Robert and Yvonne

Olson, John and Jill

King, Jack and Amy

Frederick, William and Cathy

Fetsko Landscaping Annual Report:

More professional as compared to previous landscaper; immediate responses; put fertilizer on Fetsko’s contract as well – January 31, 2010 contract expires; Feb.1, 2010 renewed annual contract – price remains same; Island issue – were holes on both sides of the hollies – suggested 6 dwarf Hollies – low maintenance, quick growers, can be pruned easily and often;  filled in pine straw on island that needed to be filled in; even trees on right and left of trailing oak as one enters the neighborhood; thinned out trees outside neighborhood that were growing together; need to look at something that can be planted there that does not NEED to be watered – no watering system;  extra services (a la carte monthly service schedule provided) prices are spelled out monthly; Dave B. would like to see the Red Tips trimmed at the correct time; Peggy K. sprays the base of her Red Tips with Ortho’s disease control; Cliff will send an email and get back to Dave about the trimming of the Red Tips; immediate response from Dave Fetsko – very pleased with service! Solar lighting was discussed at meeting.
Architectural Committee: 

Things are quiet in the architectural world; Kings’ are talking about adding 300 square feet – have put in for a permit 

Social/Communications:

Welcome kit – for new families; children age 10 and under Cake–Walk round and then the teenager version; End of summer/back to school type picnic; directory needs to be updated; need more magnets – then post card with web address – putting web address on front of directory – after next board meeting, directory will be complete; contact Lisa K. about Halloween parade/party; Cookie swap in December; Ladies Book Club; Ladies Bible Study; Web site administrator – Justin – contact Justin about the website; 
AT&T came through and dug holes, ruined people’s landscaping; didn’t ask anyone; broke trellis; pulled out existing plants

Board Elections:

Need to fill three seats – Need to be a homeowner to have a vote but don’t have to be a homeowner to be on the board – due to relocation to D.C. Catherine relinquished her remaining year on the board
Catherine nominates Bob Sepe and Kristy Meyrick

Dave nominates Carl Jack and Peggy Kline and Liisa Berger 

Bob Sepe, Peggy Kline and Kristy Meyrick were voted in to be the newest Board members.

New Business:

Bulletin board has been added to the website; Perhaps we can set up a live feed or a way for current news to be broadcasted to people in the neighborhood; send out important information and updates; Board members contributed 100’s of personal dollars  - dues need to be raised about 10% which is only around $9 per home; we are upside down if we don’t collect from the 13 who haven’t paid yet; Carl Jack has talked to the president of the Ranches about getting bags; $90 for the bags – two rolls; the sign is one more sticking point – still has not been fixed – at an angle; bump up the dues 9% or 10% without having a neighborhood vote
Adjourned 3:25
Next Meeting: February 9th @ 7:00PM at Peggy Kline’s home 207 Pocono Ln.
